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Archbishop Thabo Makgoba is in Massachusetts in the USA, receiving the honorary 
degree of Doctor of Divinity from Amherst College. He was invited to receive the 
degree a year ago, before the date for the inauguration of President Cyril 
Ramaphosa was set. He has sent his apologies for the inauguration and issued the 
following message: 
 
On behalf of the Anglican Church of Southern Africa, its Synod of Bishops and on my 
own behalf, my warm congratulations to the new Members of Parliament and to the 
President upon his inauguration.  
 
Having been critical at Easter of the failure of past Parliaments to hold the 
Executive accountable, I am particularly pleased to see that a number of people on 
party lists against whom serious allegations have been made have withdrawn their 
names from consideration at this stage. 
 
I hope others will follow their example, not because they have been found guilty but 
because their names need to be cleared before they can credibly represent our 
people.  We need morally astute parliamentarians who represent our country's finest 
values and who will act in the interests of the nation as a whole.  
 
God bless the new Parliament, the new President and his new Executive. 
 
Pray that God will give wisdom to those in authority, and direct this and 
every nation in the way of justice and peace, that all may honour one 
another and seek the common good. Amen   
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